
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
CITY OF NEWTON 

Massachusetts 
 

INTER-OFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 
DATE: March 14, 2022 
 
TO:  John Lojek, Commissioner of Inspectional Services 
 
FROM: Katie Whewell, Senior Planner 
  
SUBJECT: SP #398-20, 10-12 Sumner Street 
 Review for Certificate of Occupancy  
 
 
In accordance with Council Order #398-20 dated November 16, 2020, the following has been 
submitted to the Planning Department: 
 

• In accordance with Condition #5. a, the petitioner submitted a statement from a registered 
architect and professional land surveyor certifying compliance with Condition #1 of Order 
#398-20.   

• In accordance with Condition #5. b, the petitioner submitted final as built plans in paper and 
digital format, signed and stamped by a professional land surveyor, to the Director of 
Planning and Development and the Commissioner of Inspectional Services. 

 
The Planning Department does not have an objection to the issuance of a certificate of occupancy for 
the two-family dwelling on site.  Please call me if you have any further questions regarding this 
subject.   
 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
cc: Planning Department Files 
 City Clerk Files 
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